Google Mail
August 28, 2023

Following conversations about a lack of communication and follow through with
Microsoft, The Board discussed the possibility of considering Google in the August 24"
Meeting. On August 28" at 9:24am, Seth Taft, Treasurer of the Bay Grove Montessori
School Board of Directors, e-mailed all members of the Board of Directors the
following motion:

I move to migrate to Google Workspace and terminate our Hushmail account once our
Google Workspace account is operational.

A subsidiary motion was made by Kate 8/28/23, 10:21am

I move to amend the original motion by adding the following phrase to the end of the
sentence "and send a disclaimer notification to all enrolled families, which includes
notice of changing providers and safety procedures for sending sensitive information. "
The full motion would now read, "I move to migrate to Google Workspace and
terminate our Hushmail account once our Google Workspace account is operational,
and send a disclaimer notification to all enrolled families, which includes notice of
changing providers and safety procedures for sending sensitive information. "

Second Subsidiary Motion: Leslie 8/28/23, 10:35am

Discussion: The rationale for the subsidiary motion is to cover any liability for sensitive
information as well as express the ways that we would like to collect info. For future
record collections as it pertains to FERPA and HIPAA, in-person record collection is
most preferred. We can also consider Brightwheel form collection since it is FERPA
compliant.

President called for an e-vote on the subsidiary motion:

All votes received by 9/24/23 8:20pm
Motion passes (in favor = 4; opposed = 0; abstain = 0)



